WELCOME TO CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH!

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR JUNE 2, 2019

This Week at Christ Lutheran Church June 2-9, 2019

Today – June 2

Graduation Sunday

9:00 a.m. Summer Choir Rehearsal

9:30 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

10:00 a.m. Combined Worship Service

1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

6:00 p.m. Mosaic

Monday - June 3

1:00 p.m. Women of the Word Bible Study

7:00 p.m. Sisters Bible Study

Tuesday – June 4

11:30 a.m. Love, Laugh 'n Lunch @ Railside

7:15 p.m. Worship, Music & Arts Committee Meeting

Wednesday - June 5

9:00 a.m. Staff Meeting

Thursday - June 6

7:00 p.m. Wyoming GA

Friday – June 7

3:00 p.m. Private Event - McKenney

Saturday - June 8

9:30 a.m. Private Event - Evele

2:00 p.m. SSCLC Education Classes

Sunday - June 9

Pentecost Sunday

9:15 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

10:00 a.m. Combined Worship Service

1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

6:00 p.m. Mosaic

Serving Our Congregation
Next Sunday: June 9, 2019 – 10:00 AM

Council: Nikki Diaz

Altar Guild: Christa Killgore

Bread Bakers: Suzanne Snider, Rylee Walsh

Welcome Center: Teresa Ortego

Acolyte: Haylie Beers

Worship Assistant: Jim Ward

Coffee Servers: Keith & Jackie Koehler

Ushers: Don Groeneveld, Dan Johnson, Tim Zeitter, Aiden Ardy

Communion Assistants: Christopher Killgore, Haylie Beers

Reader: Julie Menacher

Nursery: Vicki Blubaugh, Marla Aymond

Greeters: Kate Phillips, Pat Potter

Counters: Sarah Laurent, Brian Crane

Sprouts Teachers: Snider Family

Video Operator: Whitney VanGessel

Sound Board: Mike Siebelink

Last Week's Response:

Attendance on Sunday, May 26: 10:00 a.m. – 174

YTD Offerings Needed: \$163,856 YTD Offerings Actual: \$152,205 Shortage: \$11,651



Altar Flowers are given today to the Glory of God by Laura & Glenn Llewellyn, to celebrate Sheridan's confirmation and 8th grade graduation.

WEEKLY PRAYER REQUESTS

"Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, and faithful in prayer." Romans 12:12

Prayer Requests for the Week of May 26

- Pray for safety for all of the people in tornado zones.
- Prayers of healing for Jennifer Miller's co-worker, Pat, as tumors were found on her spine.
- Prayers of healing for Sarah's husband, Jeff, who had a massive heart attack Tuesday while hospitalized and waiting for bypass surgery on Thursday.
- Prayers of thanksgiving for a successful surgery and prognosis for Gord Sironen, Gary Sironen's brother.
- Prayers of peace for those facing medical tests and unclear futures.
- Prayers of comfort for Susan McCall after the death of her husband Ian.
- Prayers of healing for Marie Stavros (Ann Barrenger's sister) who has been hospitalized for blood pressure concerns.
- Pray for strength and successful surgery on May 31 for Dorothy Fetting, who will have a Watchman heart procedure.
- Pray for continued strength for Karen Blank after aortic valve replacement surgery.
- Prayers of healing and strength for Tammy Walsh' father, Don, who had a biopsy on Tuesday and will have many upcoming appointments this week. Pray also for Tammy and Rylee as they support him.

Prayer Requests for the Week of May 19

- Prayers of healing for Georgia Cutler who is having cancer surgery on Monday (5/20). Pray also that her vision continues to improve.
- Pray that 10-year-old Skyler is able to get a heart and lung from the donor's list.
- Prayers for a peaceful transition to a retirement home for Eileen Mack Weilandt.
- Prayers of healing for Dona's friend Sara's husband, who is having a 6 heart bypass on Thursday.
- Prayers of comfort and healing for Tammy Walsh's father, Don Benninger, who has been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer. Pray also for peace for his family, including Tammy and Rylee.
- Prayers of healing and comfort for Gordon Sironen who is having cancer surgery on May 21. Also pray for comfort for his family, including Gary & Denise Sironen.

Pray for Those Serving in the Military

■ Cole Moore, nephew of Jim and Jane Ward

- Jeff McCullough
- Hayden Gort, grandson of Larry and Joan Gort
- Cody Westbrook, grandson of David Barrenger
- DJ Ardy, CLC member, son of Doug & Angie and grandson of Fred & Marcia Nichols, who is serving in the Marines
- Seth Dewey, grandson of Bud and Cherie Bronson, who is serving in the Marines
- Sergeant Kayla Champaco (granddaughter of Dale & Kay Siebelink, niece of Mike & Kim Siebelink) who is stationed in Ft. Campbell, Kentucky
- Sean & Ashley Toomey, friends of the June family (active duty)

***If you or a friend/family member would like to be remembered in prayer, please contact the church office (532-2774 or office@clcwyoming.org)
by Friday at 10:00 a.m. to have your request printed in this portion of Sunday's announcements.

Of course, you can let the Pastor or the church office know at any time that you would like prayers for someone.



UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES

<u>Hey Mosaic!</u> (9th-12th Grade) We have our meeting from 6-8 tonight! Come out for a night of songs, games, snack, and much more!

<u>The Love, Laugh 'n Lunch</u> group will meet on Tuesday, June 4, at 11:30 a.m. at Railside Golf Club (2500 – 76th Street SW, Byron Center). All women are invited to join in the fellowship. Please RSVP to: Marilyn Miheve (<u>mimiheve@gmail.com</u>) or Dianne Vissers (<u>diannevissers@gmail.com</u>).

<u>It's Time for Our Annual Parking Lot Party!</u> Hey CLC, come join us on June 14 from 5:00 to 8:00 PM and have some fun supporting our youth! There will be lots of activities for everyone including water games, a fire, cornhole tournament, and pulled pork competition! See Steve for signup details.

<u>Summer Sprouts Teachers Needed!</u> Summer Sprouts starts on June 16th. So, beginning June 16th we will be needing volunteers to help teach our 3-5 year olds during worship. If you are interested, please sign up at the VBS table and take the folder assigned to that date. It should contain lesson plan ideas, craft ideas, and other fun things. A note to new helpers: if you are doing a craft, we have found it helpful to have as much prepped as possible (ie. cut items out ahead of time if needed). We have a group that is younger in age and some of those skills are not quite mastered yet. It will allow you to concentrate more on putting the craft together than trying to get pieces ready for the craft. Please contact Suzanne Snider with any questions or concerns.

<u>Love, Laugh 'N Lunch Outing:</u> Ladies, we'd love to have you join us for a bus trip to Middlebury and Shipshewana, Indiana on Thursday, July 25. The cost will be \$109.00 per person. For more information, please talk to Karen Owens, pick up an information/registration sheet at the Welcome Center, or look in the June Branch (available now).

Are You Ready to Hit The Beach?? We are headed there this summer for our SonSurf VBS! Join us from 6:00-8:30 p.m. on July 28 – August 1. It will be a ton of fun in the sun and learning all about the love Jesus has for us and how we can share it with others. It takes many hands to make this week work, so please come sign up to help out! Even one day can be a huge gift to us!! VBS is open to all kids ages 4 (by the time VBS starts) to those entering 6th grade in the fall. Participant and volunteer T-shirts are also available to order for \$7.00 each. Can't wait to kick up the sand with you!!

EVER YTHING ELSE YOU NEED TO KNOW

<u>Branch Newsletter:</u> Today the June Branch is available. If you would like to receive a large-print version of the Branch each month, please call Audrey at 532-2774 and she will be happy to mail it to you!

Online Membership Directory: The online directory has now been updated! While everyone's listing does not have a picture (I simply don't have them), all of the addresses and contact information (phones, emails) are up to date with the records we have in the office. This directory is a secure part of the website. Go to www.clcwyoming.org. At the bottom of the main page there is a link to click called On Line Church Directory. You will need to enter your Username and Password. If you do not yet have one, the next line shows: "To apply for an account, click here." You can get signed up at that link. If you log in and see that your information is not correct, please let Audrey know what corrections need to be made.

Personal Care Pantry: PCP is in need of the following items: laundry detergents, shampoo, conditioner, and Kleenex.

<u>Gladiola School:</u> An ongoing project for Gladiola School is collecting box tops. There are two types of coupons we are collecting: "Box Tops for Education" from General Mills and more brands and "Family Rewards" from Kellogg's. You will find a container for these coupons on the countertops where you grab a cup of coffee and a snack on Sunday mornings. These coupons can be collected all summer, too!

Contact Information for Christ Lutheran Church Office and Staff

2350 – 44th Street SW, Wyoming, MI 49519

Email: office@clcwyoming.org Office phone: 616-532-2774 Fax: 616-532-6488

Website: www.clcwyoming.org

Pastor: Pastor Justin J. Walker

Office ext. 202 Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 9 a.m. - Noon

Email: pastorjustin@clcwyoming.org

Outreach Ministries Coordinator: Patrick Blanchard

Cell: 616-460-7150 Office ext. 223 Email: patrick@clewyoming.org

Bookkeeper: Jim Barritt

Office ext. 222

Office Hours: Mon. & Thurs. 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Email: bookkeeping@clcwyoming.org

Administrative Secretary: Audrey Geers

Office ext. 201

Office Hours: Tues. & Wed. 9 a.m. - 3:00 p.m., Fri. 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Email: office@clcwyoming.org

Contact for Church Council: Jim Ward Email: president@clcwyoming.org

Family Ministries Coordinator: Position Open

Youth Ministries Coordinator: Position Open

Organist and Handbell Choir Director: Marilyn Burgard

Office ext. 222 Home: 616-531-4703 Email: burgardm@sbcglobal.net

Custodians: Dan & Pat Johnson

Office ext. 224 Dan's cell: 616-644-5420

Email: djpj4436@hotmail.com

Minister of Music: Sara Miller

Office ext. 221 Cell: 281-639-6902 Office Hours: Wednesday 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Email: sara@clcwyoming.org

Junior Choir Director: Casey Huls

Cell: 616-617-3098

Email: <u>hulscas@mail.gvsu.edu</u>

Share Your CLC Event Pictures:

(please include a brief description – group, date, etc.)

Email: pictures@clcwyoming.org